
 

 

March 2013   CIRCULATION: 1,269 
Wamboin Community Assn: www.wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community: www.bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade: http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au 
All proceeds from advertisements after printing costs go to the WAMBOIN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION that started The Whisper as a 

community newsletter in 1981, and continues to own it.  The newsletter is distributed to all letterboxes in Wamboin, Bywong and to 

Palerang Council residents southeast of the Federal Highway at the start of each month, except January.  Contributions from all residents are 

encouraged, valued and the main content of the newsletter.  The Editor is Ned Noel, 17 Reedy Creek Place, Wamboin, 2620, phone 6238-

3484.  Please email contributions to either Tnednoel@optusnet.com.au or whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au or mail them.  The deadline 

for the next issue of The Whisper is always the last Sunday of the month, 7 pm, so for the April  2013 issue the deadline is Sunday, 31 

March, 7 pm.  Instant Colour Press will then multiply 1 copy into more than 1200.   Then the new issue goes to volunteer deliverers by the 

first Sunday of the new month. 

LIFE THREATENING EMERGENCI ES Fire/Police/Ambulance  - Dial Triple Zero (000) All Hours  
Bungendore Police:  6238 1244   Wamboin Fire Brigade Info Centre: 0409 991 340    Ambulance Bookings: 131233 

    LOCAL  FACILITIES AND CONTACTS  
Wamboin Community Assn Je   Jenny Richards,Vice-President   6238 1329 vicepresident@wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community Darryl Bourke, President  president@bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade David Cochrane, Captain 0409 991 340   

Palerang Councillor Pete Harrison 0427 711 028  cr.pete.harrison@palerang.nsw.gov.au 

Palerang Councillor Keith France 0427 365 715 cr.keith.france@palerang.nsw.gov.au 

Wamboin Markets Joan Mason, contact 6238 3258  

Sutton School Playgroup Johanna Bradley , Convenor 0406 399 713 johannabradley@dodo.com.au 

Landcare Roger Good, President 6236 9048  

Community Nurse  Heather Morrison, Bungendore 6238 1333  

Emergency Services NSW Call Centre, Staff 132 500  

Emergency Services Admin. Colin Brown, Controller 6238 1067  

Justice of the Peace Peter Greenwood, JP 6238 3358  

Justice of the Peace Keith France, JP 6238 3596  

Justice of the Peace Margaret Fletcher, JP 6238 1211  

Justice of the Peace Jill Sedaitis, JP 6236 9559  

Wamboin Scout Group Peter Harrison, contact 6238 3525  

Wamboin Pony Club Leanne Quick, Club Captain 6238 3435  

Gearyôs Gap Pony Club Katarina Biondic, contact 0421 859 917  

Wamboin Play Group Emma Auzins, Convener 6238 3974   cotsell@moraguy.net 

Bywong Hall Bookings Guy Cotsell, contact 6230 3523         

Wamboin Hall Bookings Joan Mason, contact 6238 3258  

Church - Anglican Robyn Robertson, Warden 6238 3202  

Christian Prayer Group Steve & Imelda Taylor, cntacts 6238 3220  

KYB Bible Study Group Yvonne Barrett, contact 6230 3539   

Golf Peter Greenwood, Golfer 6238 3358 p.greenwood2@bigpond.com 

Injured Wildlife  Wildcare, Helpline 6299 1966  

Wonderful W men of Wmbn Gail Ritchie Knight, Contact 0416 097 500 whirlwind@argonite.com.au 

Lake George VIEW Club Lydia Zielinski, contact 6230 3488  

Wamboin Book Group Alice Scott, Secretary 6238 3178  

YOUNG ENTREPRENEURS 
Alana Stenning pet sitting 6238 3030 Jess Smith pet sitting, house sitting 6238 3115 

Fiona Skea baby sitting 6238 3290 Ashleigh Caird baby sitting 6238 0746 

Rebecca Purdie pet sitting 6238 3343 Gabrielle Simpkin baby sitting/ pets sitting 6238-1335 

Mara Sutcliffe pet sitting 6238 3228 Jack & Matilda Whitney child, pet & house sttg, odd jobs 6238 3059 

Jordan Brown baby sitting 0414-907-921 Genevieve Phipps Babysitting, pet care or farmstay 6238 1660 

http://www.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
mailto:Tnednoel@optusnet.com.au
mailto:whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au
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Hello everybody and welcome to the March edition of The Whisper. For a short month February has been a busy month 

around Wamboin and, as can be seen from various advertisements further on in this issue, March is even busier.  

Clean Up Australia Day ð The first Sunday in March (March 3rd ) is Clean Up Australia Day in Wamboin. 

Information is displayed more fully further on in this issue. It would be wonderful to see as many people as possible on the day 

so we can keep Wamboin beautiful.  Any enquires please contact either myself on 6238 1329 or Lofty Mason on 6238 3258.  

Palerang Local Environment Plan (PLEP) ð Several members of the WCA Committee have been meeting regularly 

this past month to dissect just what the PLEP means to those of us who live here in Wamboin. Several interest groups are 

involved and meetings have included a broad cross-section of our community so that we can get a better feel for people's 

thoughts and reactions.  By the time the March Whisper reaches you we should have a preliminary document ready on what we 

may question and possibly change in the PLEP. However the deadline for submissions to council for such possible changes is 

March 8
th
, 2013.  If you are among  those many who have looked at the PLEP document and  have questions you feel  need to 

be addressed, I urge you to send in individual petitions to the Palerang Council before that date.  

AGM/ GM ð The March meeting is when the WCA elects its office bearers for the next twelve months. It is on 19th 

March at 7:30 pm at the Community Hall. All are welcome to attend.  

Sutton School Fair ð Although not strictly an event in the Wamboin area; Sutton School will be holding its annual 

School Fair on Saturday16th March from 9:00 am until 2:00 pm at the school. Many of our local children attend Sutton School 

and the Fair is greatly anticipated among those families with school age children. More information is available elsewhere in 

this issue.  

Car Boot Sale ð The other greatly anticipated event this coming March is, of course, the annual Car Boot Sale hosted 

by the Bywong Community Association.  This will be held on March 24th and is a must for all keen bargain hunters. Again 

much broader information will is available further on in The Whisper.  

-  Jenny Richards (vicepresident@wamboincommunity.asn.au) 

 

 

. 

 

  

 

                   
Wamboin 

Community Association 

Vice Presidentôs Paragraphs 

 

FOR SALE ð Historic Art Deco Captains Flat Hotel  
Walk In Walk Out  

View full details on Allhomes Commercial - http://www.allhomes.com.au/ah/nsw/sale-commercial/51-foxlow-street-

captains-flat-queanbeyan-region/1316836435011 

A referral commission is being offered to anyone recommending a 

successful buyer to the owners of $5,000 
For all Enquiries please contact Tony or Vicky hollandfamily@rockyhill.com.au or 0447 626 857 or 62366201 

 

 
 

http://www.allhomes.com.au/ah/nsw/sale-commercial/51-foxlow-street-captains-flat-queanbeyan-region/1316836435011
http://www.allhomes.com.au/ah/nsw/sale-commercial/51-foxlow-street-captains-flat-queanbeyan-region/1316836435011
mailto:hollandfamily@rockyhill.com.au
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Bywong  

Community 

News 
www.bywongcommunity.org.au 
Darryl Bourke, President 

This News Put Together by the 

Bywong Committee 
 

BYWONG COMMUNITY NEWS 
  

Car Boot Sale.   Yes, itôs nearly here again! While youôve still got time, use it to negotiate which of your old shed 
treasures can go to the Bywong Car Boot Sale, and which have such sentimental value that they must continue to clutter up 

your shed. The committee is now deep into planning mode to ensure that the Car Boot Sale will be as good as or better than 

ever. Proceeds go to the Fire Brigade, who will be on display, and to other local groups. The date is Sunday 24 February.  See 

the ad in this issue for details. 
Macs Reef Road.  The Community thanks all those locals who came to our last meeting for the consultation on a 

proposal for temporary closure of Macs Reef Road. We also thank our Mayor Pete Harrison for conducting the event, and 

Councilôs officers for a detailed and informative presentation and for listening to the concerns of affected residents. About 70 

people attended the meeting to hear the reasons for Councilôs proposal.  
With the help of a carefully prepared slide presentation and large wall charts and photographs, Palerang Director of 

Works Gordon Cunningham explained how Council could save both time and money on the major works needed to repair the 

hill section of the road by closing the road to traffic for about six weeks. We heard how a period of total closure could reduce 

the need for a longer period of single-lane traffic delays. Mr Cunningham and Council engineers were particularly concerned 

to hear from those who live on the hill and nearby. We thank all those who contributed to discussion.  
The Community was very happy to host this event, and was proud of the fact that its recent gifts to the Hall ï chairs, 

projector and screen ï contributed to its success. We hope that this example of the value of a local residentsô body might 

prompt more to join. Donôt forget, itôs free ï you have only to ask!  
  We see this consultation as a welcome sign of Council openness and hope to see it continue. 

Great LEP Forward?  Another forum where Council is currently consulting people concerns the draft Local 

Environmental Plan (LEP). In our February news we advised people to have a look at the proposed new Plan. Apparently some 

of you did so, and have expressed concern to the Community about the rezoning of your property from Rural Residential to E4 

Environmental Living. The Rural Residential zoning, however no longer exists in the new NSW State Government guidelines 

for LEP, and E4 is the closest fit. So most residents in the new E4 zones will find little or no change to their conditions of 

tenure. Most people seem comfortable with this.  

As part of its community consultation, Council has invited submissions from people who fear they may have been 

disadvantaged. Those who are in doubt about how they might be affected may also seek a short interview with one of 

Councilôs planners to ask for specific clarification. While the actual classifications themselves are laid down by the NSW State 

Government, Council are looking for your comments on how best to describe them for our community. We encourage you to 

write to Council if you have concerns about their draft. 

  Young Riders in Bywong.  Gearys Gap Pony Club, whose home base is Bywong, will hold its next Rally Day at 

Bywong Hall  on 10 March. The February Rally saw a good turnout of forty riders. Elsewhere in this Whisper you will find a 

full account of the Clubôs activities. 

  Parcel non-post.  Following the Christmas rush, when parcel deliveries at Bungendore Post Office ceased completely, 

things appear to have returned to normal. We note that Australia Post has even printed a smart new notification card, 

specifying that parcels may be collected at Bungendore, rather than leaving us to guess whether it is at Bungendore or 

Queanbeyan. While this is an improvement, there is still concern that our postpersons, who now operate out of Queanbeyan, 

seem unable, or reluctant, to deliver even the smallest of parcels to our boxes. The Community decided at its last meeting to 

raise the matter formally with Australia Post. 
  Next meeting.  The next meeting of the Community is on Monday 11 March in the community hall at 7.30 p.m. We 

canôt offer another Consultation, but please come anyway. 
  
  
  

  
 

 

 

http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
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Rainfall and Temperatures in Wamboin - 38-year statistics from the Robertsons 
by Robyn Robertson    

        (Robyn apologises for the early close to Feb figures, but her father's 104th birthday in Melbourne took priority.) 

 

February rainfall to 20/2 é 16 mm (Feb 2012 é 143.5mm) 

2013 rainfall to 20/2 é  69.25mm (2012 to 28/2 é 190.5mm) 

Average March rainfall  é 59.4mm (March 2012  ..  208.25mm) 

Wettest March é  303mm in 1989 Driest March é  3mm in 1986 & 1998 

Wettest March day  é  160mm 0n 15/3/1989 Hottest March day é.  35C 0n 8/3/83 

Coldest March day é   13C X 3 times (twice in 2012) Coldest March night  é  3C on 28/3/99 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REG GIRALDI       

Licensed Builder 
N SW 145587C  ACT 2953C 

New Homes,  Extensions   Bathroom and Kitchen 

Renovations,    Carpentry, Tiling, Painting, Gyprock 

Repairs, Concreting,  

All Repairs and Insurance Work 

0416 075 910 (Mobile) or 6238 0918 (ah) 

HIA Member 
 


